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WELCOME  

Welcome to Lynne Mack (Rotary Club of Mississauga). 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

It was great to C everyone again and Celebrate after 
the Easter weekend. 
 
We had a great report on some really impressive 
presentations at the District Conference; followed by an 
enticing travel promotion for a Murray river Cruise; 
rounded out by insights into the environmental plans 
and Community action projects of CATE (Calperum and 
the Environment). 
 
C inside for more details on these activities. 
 
Meanwhile, my Easter included a few days at Goolwa, 
where I was reminded about the benefits of making 
Rotary's public image a priority. 
 
Goolwa Village is the main shopping centre. It’s 
colourful and vibrant – and full of reminders and 
promotions about the impact of the local Rotary Club. 
 
During my visit, I spied multiple community notice 
boards; a reduce plastic environmental initiative; a DV 
Safe phone collection box; 3 money spinners; a large 
ceiling banner and numerous notices about Rotary's 
activities. 
 
Well done Rotary Club Of Goolwa. What a fine example 
of communicating service activities and public image 
messages. 
 
Goolwa was a great reminder about how important it is 
to help others understand who Rotary is and how Rotary 
Clubs make a difference as people of action.  So please 
join me in publicising our club’s efforts and sharing the 
impact we make – with confidence it will help attract 
more members, volunteers and donors.  
 
 

Cheers 
Lindsay 
 

FOR THE DIARY 
     APRIL MEETINGS 
 

2nd, 9th & 16th 
First three Tuesdays of 

the month 
 

 NEXT CLUB MEETING 
1248 

7am, 9th April 2024 
 Heccies,  

31 Fisher St, Magill 
Club contact: Lindsay Davis 

 0415 453 101 

Guest Speaker: 
BERNARD FLYNN 

 
 
Bernard recently had the 
opportunity to tour internationally 
with selected Australian youth 
performers to sing, dance and 
perform through Disneyworld, 
Universal Studios, Atlanta (as part 
of an international celebration and 
competition) and onto New York 
and Broadway. 
 
What was the highlight?  How did 
the Competition go?  What’s next? 
 

Join us for a world tour! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/GoolwaRotary?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUHTO_4z0-fDcB8y3qng-wH8ZtP3WWBbZm0-uWAb8G3T4nMzf6Lu6rHhdli0DniqoliNg9YpgIsxmYznYtVNuuR4MQmyjYxWnnsMLh5_XWvxRyo0TS1IQgutmZUK5C40y4n3Ay01R2MI77M8nEpsv3HxlqZzbeBFWwaMnJWBoCv6jql11VGmUMsTzJA_bF7uhE&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

  

 
  
Bet G, Ian and Suzette C were the only club members who 
attended District Conference Loxton, 15-17 March and both Bet 
and Ian gave us summary of some of the outstanding 
presentations.  
 
Bet was impressed with Michael Crossland’s address: The Power of 
Perspective. Born with cancer and an early life of isolation in his 
home at Coffs Harbour, Michael’s mother encouraged him to be 
resilient. Always wanting to play sport like the other kids, Michael’s 
dream of playing college basketball in the USA were dashed when 
he suffered a heart attack prior to departure on a scholarship. As 
he matured, he went from financial Wizkid to losing the lot and 
having to move with his mum from a mansion to a caravan. 

 Not discouraged by the removal of six tumours in 2022 he continued as a full-time 
motivational speaker.  
 
Bet also found the Clubs ‘Soapbox’ moments very informative, where each club could strut their 
stuff re project and upcoming events. Bet also said The Current Reality of Ukraine - New Dawn 
Project (Odessa) was informative. 
 
Ian thought that the Youth Alumni presentation a stimulus for something that our club could 
pursue re attending of the various youth programs that we sponsor. Ian also addressed us on 
one of the Rotary Areas of Focus, The Environment.  
 
Rotary International has already spent $23M on the Environment. Ian expanded on other 
issues like Community Action for Fresh Water and Calperum, the latest Rotary environmental 
project of its kind in Australia. A bit of history; Calperum was sold to the Chicago Zoo in 1993 
and then donated to the SA Government. 
 
Continuing with a River Murray theme, Simon B presented an idea that he and Pauline have 
been working on: a 4-day Riverboat adventure for the Club.  
 
Simon’s use of overheads, photos and word pictures sold this subeditor, as were most in 
attendance. Simon will suggest some dates. Obtaining consensus should be interesting. 
Anyway, well done Simon and Pauline. 
 
Mark Thompson 
Guest Speaker Co-ordinator 
 

President Lindsay was snapped during set up this morning. Mark suggested members add their 
own caption. Here are some which arrived on my desk and far more than expected: - 
 
‘I’ve got this theory about metal and lightning, is it stormy outside?' 
‘When do the pole dancers arrive?’ 
‘El Presidente, getting instructions on how to perform the Limbo Rock!!’ 

‘Our president the multi tasker’😂 
“If I hold this dipole antenna exactly 1.23m from my head to act as a parasitic reflector 
element, I can get an extra two bars on my phone!” 

IN-HOUSE MEETING  



 

  

“Hi DG Craig, just letting you know we have inducted a new club member. Tall and thin. His 
name is Rod.” 
‘I rule with an iron fist, oops rod.” 
‘Your spear less leader on the phone, seeking directions!’ 
“I’ve got the banner down, what’s next?”’ 
“You want me to shove that where?” 
“Why not have pole dancing at the next Magill Sunrise Market?”  
 

PROPOSED CLUB HOUSEBOAT WEEKEND 
Magill Sunrise has had a long history of heading off for weekends together exploring new 
places and getting to know each other better. We recently discovered that a bunch of members 
are serial house boaters, so we thought we may as well leverage that knowledge to see if we 
can make a houseboat weekend happen. 
 
Renmark is a perfect location in many respects and has a very strong tie in with a project our 
club has been involved with for years at Calperum. So, while we're enjoying the Riverland 
sunshine, each other's company and maybe a few good wines over a camp fire, We can also 
check out Calperum from the river perspective and learn more about it.  
 
Modern houseboats are very well equipped with separate bedrooms and queen beds, two 
bathrooms and all the mod cons of heating & cooling and creature comforts. What they also 
bring is ever changing scenery and your choice of where to be to enjoy a perfect sunset and a 
stunning night sky. If you've never been before then it's time you did!  
 
Several dates are proposed in the separate presentation done this morning. What we need to 
know fairly urgently is: 
 
- Are you interested? 
- If so, what are your preferred dates? 
June for the Change Over 
August 
September 
After the LTLW in October 
Other 
 

 
The final decision will be made 
depending on how many wish to attend 
and whether boats are available on the 
dates we want to attend. Members, 
Honorary Members and friends of RCMS 
all welcome.  
 
Let Pauline or I know urgently please.  
 
Cheers, 
SB 

 
 
 
 



 

  

 

An ‘Emergency Medical Information Book’ (or EMIB) 
contains all your information and medical records 
which are needed if an ambulance is called.  It 
should be placed on the fridge door once it has been 
filled out.  
 
The Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise has purchased 100 
books and is offering them complimentary through 
various local businesses (with our Club logo proudly 
emblazoned on the cover). 

 
All people, adults and children who ‘take medications or have a medical condition’ should have 
an EMIB, especially elderly people living on their own. 
 
Speak to me if you want an EMIB for yourself, family or friends – or if you have suggestions of 
cafes, shops, clubs or businesses where we could display the Emergency Medical Information 
Books. 

 
 

SUNRISE CHICKS DINNER 
 
As we have two club functions this month and Anzac Day the “Sunrise 
Chicks” dinner will be moved to Wednesday May 15th at the “Dawn to 
Dusk Café”. 67 Graves Street, Newton at 6.30pm. 

Please let Pauline know if you will be attending. 

 
 
 
ADVANCE NOTICE - SPEAKER ON KAURNA ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 

 
Tuesday 16th May 2024 

 
What is the purpose of the “Acknowledgement To Country”?  What is its 
relevance during a meeting or special event? 
 
You may have heard these questions raised. So here is an opportunity 
to get a much better understanding of what the Acknowledgement and 
Welcome to Country means. 

 
Shouwn Oosting is a consultant on First Nations engagement and chairs Campbelltown City 
Council’s Reconciliation Advisory Committee (amongst many other interesting community 
pursuits). 
 
We invite you to join us to hear Shouwn’s story and gain a much better understanding of our 
Acknowledgement To Country. 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL INFORMATION BOOK 



 

  

PEACE POLE NOW INSTALLED 
 

                        
 

Our Peace Pole has now been installed in Nightingale Park. A Peace Pole is a monument that 
displays the message "May Peace Prevail On Earth” in the language of the country where it 
is placed. The message is referred to as an affirmation of peace and its placement 
furthers Rotary's goal of building a culture of peace throughout the world. 
 
Peace Poles are intended to inspire unity among people of all cultures, 
ethnicities, and backgrounds. It is estimated there are over 250,000 
Peace Poles, in every country in the world, dedicated as monuments to 
peace.   
 
Later we will have a ceremony to mark the presence of our pole in Nightingale Park, so if you 

have any ideas on this just let Lindsay know. 

 
DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS 

 
Daylight saving comes to an end every year on the first 

weekend of April, with  
Sunday April 7 as this year’s date to wind back the clocks. 

Daylight saving ends on April 7.  
 

 
FOOTY TIPPING COMP 

 
The 2024 AFL tipping competition is underway.  If you’re not already participating –  

it’s not too late. 
It’s fun and supports a great cause. 
Register and sign up at https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/d9510 (password: Rotary). 
 

 

https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/d9510


 

  

 
LOOKING GOOD 
 
To keep you looking good: 
During these warm days, why not get a replacement (or spare) 
Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise polo top (with the ‘Come to Magill 
Sunrise Market’ message on the back) by contacting President 
Lindsay. 
 
And as the weather gets a little cooler, Alison has volunteered 

to investigate some jumper/jacket/vest options for club members.  Let her know if you’re 
interested and your preference. 

 

 
 

                                              
 
 

 
DISTRICT ASSEMBLY FOR ALL CLUB OFFICERS 

 
The District Assembly for all club officers will be held at St Michael’s College, 15 Mitton Avenue, 

Henley Beach on Sunday 5th May from 9am until 3.30pm.  
Mark it in your diaries and please register. 

 
 
 

COFFEE AND A CHAT  
 

Our meetings are only an hour long with much packed into 60 minutes. The 
members survey suggested we get together and for those who can stay on, 
after the meetings, coffee is available downstairs at the Daly Coffee Kick. 
 

 



 

  

                   

ICE BREAKER  
Members were asked to answer one of the following three 
questions: 
What is the funniest thing that ever happened to you at Easter? 
What is your favourite thing about Easter? 

 Tell us about your Easter this year. 
 
  
RESPONSES: 

 

Mark told a very funny story about how he had 
convinced a kid at school that his father had shot 
and eaten the Easter Bunny.....which didn't fare well. 

        (At least Mark still feels guilty for doing it.) 
 

Favourite things – chocolate 
 

Lots of celebrations this Easter - Mark's Birthday (75), Ian & Sue's 36th wedding 
anniversary and Robyn & Graham's 55th wedding anniversary 

 
 
 

                   QUIZ QUESTION 
 
How did April Fool’s Day come about? 
 
ANSWER:  

It originated in the 16th century when France switched from the Julian 
calendar to the Gregorian calendar. Those who continued to use the old 
calendar/dates were called April fools and became the target of jokes 
and pranks. 

 
 

   
 

 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 
 

"All I really need is love, but a little chocolate now and 
then doesn't hurt!" 

~ Charles M. Schulz 
 

 



 

  

“MEET THE FOCKERS  FIXERS” 
 

Our club have been invited to join with the members of the Repair Café for lunch on Sunday 
28th April. The Repair Café has partnered with us at the market for some time and helped make 
the market the success it has become.  
This is an opportunity to mix socially together and to get to know the “fixers” better. 
 

WHEN:   Sunday 28th April 
WHERE:  “Dawn to Dusk” Café and Restaurant  

    67, Graves Street, Newton. 
TIME:  12 NOON 

 
RSVP: Pauline by 21APR - hpauline087@gmail.com 

 

 
 

           
 

Members wishing to be part of the Lions Quiz Night please see Simon. 

mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com


 

  

 

             

 

 

 

  

Friday 05 April   FAREWELL TO LYNNE – 2.30PM 
Graham & Robyn’s -Thorndon Park Estate, 36/3 Belperio Court, Paradise.  

 
Tuesday 09 April  CLUB MEETING – 7AM 
    Guest Speaker: Bernard Flynn 
 
  Sunday 14 April  RCMS MONTHLY MARKET – 9AM-2PM 
                                 Campbelltown Memorial Oval 

 
Tuesday 16 April  CLUB MEETING – 7AM 
    Guest Speaker: Shouwn Oosting 

 
  Thursday 18 April  BOARD MEETING – 6PM for 6.30PM 

 Café Vu Bene, 636 Lower NE Road, Campbelltown 
  
  Sunday 28 April  COMBINED RCMS & REPAIR CAFÉ LUNCH – 12NOON 
    “Dawn to Dusk” Café and Restaurant – 67 Graves Street Newton. 
    RSVP: Pauline by 21APR- hpauline087@gmail.com 
 

              
                       
 Wishing Mark a very Happy Birthday for the 2nd April and a Happy Wedding Anniversary to  

John and Made for the 7th April. 

                                      
 

09 APRIL 2024 

$25.00 

DIARY DATES 

BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARY 

mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com


 

  

 
 

Please check with the club before attending. 
Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 - 6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 - 6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 - 6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday: Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

    2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Bocelli Café, Hutt St, Adelaide 

Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve 
the community, the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our 

respects to their Elders past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Lindsay Davis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Colin Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACT US 

MAGILL SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au  
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

VOICE OF ROTARY 
facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

 

MEETINGS FOR MAKEUPS 

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary
http://www.rotary9510.org/

